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MESSAGE TO PARTIES 

AND OBSERVER ORGANIZATIONS 

 

Dates and Venue of the United Nations Climate Change Conference 

COP 25/CMP 15/CMA 2 
 

 

Further to the notification dated 31 October 2019, I am now pleased to inform you that the Bureau 

of the COP has accepted the proposal from the Government of Chile, as incoming Presidency, to hold 

COP 25 in Madrid from 2 – 13 December 2019, following the generous offer from the Government of 

the Kingdom of Spain. 

 

The Bureau offered heartfelt thanks to the Government and the people of Spain for their 

immediate response and readiness to work with the incoming Presidency to organize COP 25 and 

address the challenges climate change poses to current and future generations. The Bureau further 

thanked the Government of Chile for their commitment and leadership and reaffirmed their support to 

the COP 25 Presidency. 

 

Chile will continue to hold the Presidency of COP 25, with Minister Carolina Schmidt remaining 

the President-designate.  

 

The Bureau appreciates and fully acknowledges the logistical challenges for the host country as 

well as for delegates. The Bureau will work with the Governments of Chile and the Kingdom of Spain, 

and President-designate Schmidt to address those challenges and to deliver a successful conference. 

 

The conference will be held at IFEMA - Feria de Madrid (https://www.ifema.es/en), Avda. del 

Partenón, 5 28042 Madrid, Spain.  

 

The UNFCCC secretariat will now intensify its engagement with the Governments of Chile and 

Spain to organize the conference as efficiently and expeditiously as possible.  

 

Distribution:  To Parties and observer States to the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate 

Change through their national focal points and diplomatic missions accredited to the Federal Republic 

of Germany, as well as United Nations and observer organizations admitted by the Conference of the 

Parties. 

https://www.ifema.es/en
https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1g-NrCkR7dIbT_UM4OTMiN8acX4SzAEIh&ll=40.46800483755493%2C-3.618286264148992&z=16
https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1g-NrCkR7dIbT_UM4OTMiN8acX4SzAEIh&ll=40.46800483755493%2C-3.618286264148992&z=16


Page 2 

 

 

It is indeed encouraging to see Parties and the United Nations at large, working together in the 

spirit of multilateralism to address climate change.  

 

As necessary, the secretariat will communicate updated and new information as soon as it 

becomes available. Additionally, all information on the conference will be on the UNFCCC website at 

https://unfccc.int/COP25. 

 

 Yours faithfully, 

 

(Signed by) 

 

 

Patricia Espinosa 
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